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TTD Urges Administration to Deliver Strong Message to EC:   

Keep Aviation and Maritime Out of TTIP 
 
WASHINGTON, DC—Edward Wytkind, president of the Transportation Trades Department, 
AFL-CIO (TTD), issues the following statement in response to news accounts of leaked 
European Commission (EC) proposals to include aviation and maritime services in the 
Transatlantic Trade and Investment Partnership (TTIP) trade deal currently under negotiation: 
 
“Recent press reports of ‘leaked’ documents confirm what we’ve known for some time: the 
European Commission (EC) continues to advance a trade agenda that would undermine U.S. 
airline and maritime jobs and our national and economic security. The Europeans have been 
pushing a reform agenda through attempts—in defiance of longstanding U.S. trade policy—to 
include aviation and maritime in U.S.-EU talks on the Transatlantic Trade and Investment 
Partnership, or TTIP. Specifically, the EC seeks to weaken or eliminate our laws limiting foreign 
ownership and control of U.S. air carriers and to hollow out Jones Act protections at the 
expense of U.S. Merchant Marine jobs. 
 
“Air and maritime services have historically been excluded from broad free trade agreements 
and for good reason: both sectors serve strategic economic and national security purposes for 
the nation. While America’s long-term economic interests are intrinsically linked to a robust U.S. 
aviation and maritime sector, the EC would have us hand over the keys to these vital industries.  
The Obama Administration must reject these efforts. 
 
“Fortunately, U.S. Trade Representative Michael Froman last July removed maritime from TTIP 
talks by declaring that ‘The Administration has continuously ensured that application of the 
Jones Act is permitted under each of our trade agreements’ and that it ‘will continue to take this 
position.’ We urge the Administration to reaffirm those views and to declare that aviation will not 
be a subject of TTIP negotiations. Instead, aviation trade negotiations should continue to be 
handled through bilateral negotiations under the auspices of the Department of State and 
Department of Transportation. 
 
“These leaked documents demonstrate the EC’s resolve to pursue reforms in U.S. 
transportation policy that have been roundly rejected by the President and by lawmakers on 
both sides of the aisle. In fact, 158 members of the House have already written Ambassador 
Froman in opposition to including aviation in TTIP talks. 
 
“Aviation and maritime have no place at the TTIP negotiating table. We urge the Obama 
Administration to deliver this message unambiguously to its European counterparts.” 
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The Transportation Trades Department, AFL-CIO, represents 32 member unions in the aviation, 
rail, transit, motor carrier, highway, longshore, maritime and related industries. For more 
information, visit us at www.ttd.org or on Facebook and Twitter. 
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